
Village of Tonica 
Board of Trustees Meeting 

Village Hall 
July 17, 2023 

 
The regular meeting was called to order by President Kevin Sluder at 7:00 p.m. 
Monday July 17, 2023. Responding to roll call were Heather Sherman, Mike 
Supan Jr., Dave Wiesbrock, Tom Goskusky, Stephen Ebener, Jessica Bonnell, 
Robert Steele and Todd Anderson. Mark Zimmer was absent. The Pledge of 
Allegiance was recited. 
 

GUESTS  
Mary Kay Keutzer 

• The next Tonica Fest meeting will be July 26th @ 2PM 
 
Al Stremlau 

• A motion was made by Todd Anderson and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. to accept 
two EMT applications from Michelle Garsha and Mallory Freeman.   

 
Randy Riordan 

• His neighbor is constantly burning yard waste that doesn’t burn just 
smolders all day. 
 

Village Clerk Report - Heather Sherman 
• The minutes of June’s meeting were presented and approved. A motion 

was made by Todd Anderson and 2nd by David Weisbrock. 
• Water bills are done. 

 
Treasurer Report - Jessica Bonnell   

• Monthly bills were presented and approved. A motion was made by Dave 
Wiesbrock and 2nd by Todd Anderson. 

 
Police Report – Rollie Copeland 

• Seven traffic stops were made. Two citations were given for speeding, two 
verbal warnings and three written warnings. 

• Eight ordinance violations were investigated, six have complied. 
• A window was broken at the school. A message was left with the 

Superintendent.  
 
 



Water & Sewer/Streets & Alley Report – Jake Summers 
• A motion was made by Mike Supan Jr. and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock to allow 

Town & Country to perform the electrical work for the new Village sign 
that will be installed and also Christmas lights. The trenching will be done 
by the Public Works Dept.  

• A motion was made by Stephen Ebener and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. to allow 
Kevin Gould from Illinois Valley Woodworking to install a lighted sign on 
the corner adjacent from Casey’s. 

• Three dead trees on right-of-ways will be removed in the next week or 
two. 

• Consumer Confidence Report has been distributed.  
 

Engineer’s Report - Jack Kusek  
• The alley street project will be put out for bid August 3rd. 

 
Attorney’s Report - Robert Steele 

• N/A 
 
Trustees Comments & Complaints 

• Looking into a Patriotic flag program to honor military. 
 
A motion was made by Mike Supan Jr. and 2nd by Todd Anderson to adjourn the 
meeting at 8:50 P.M. 

 
Respectfully Submitted,  
  
Heather Sherman  
Village Clerk 

 


